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Hanson Middle School
http://www.whrsd.k12.ma.us  0n Twitter @HansonMiddleMA
781-618-7575 – Main Office

781-618-7375 – Absentee Line
_______________________________________________________________
September is always a busy month with lots of excitement and activities as we start the New Year. We will be having our open house for parents on Thursday September 15. We will begin promptly at 5:30 with a presentation for parents presented by Assistant District Attorney Amanda Fowler. She will be discussing the dangers that adolescence face using the internet and social media. This is the parent version of the presentation she made to students in the spring. Following her presentation parents will have an opportunity to follow their students schedule. Please see times and schedule in this newsletter. We understand that parking is limited around the middle school so please plan accordingly so we can start the presentation on time.
Please review the Student Handbook, which can be found on the District Web Page. Please review the bullying policy so that both the parent and student are familiar with the policy.
In this newsletter, you will find information from the school nurse, guidance and the assistant principal. We are in the process of coming up with after school activities that will interest the students. We will send the information out to parents and students as soon as it is ready.
If you have any concerns, please feel free to contact us. 
Bill
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  From Guidance – Ms. Levy, Ms. Sweeney, and Ms. Fischbach          
Welcome back to a new school year! HMS’s School Counselors are Ms. Levy (Grades 5 and 6) and Ms. Sweeney (Grades 7 and 8) and Ms. Fischbach and we are here to support your children and you through the Middle School years. If your child is having difficulty with academic, social, or emotional issues, we can help here at school or refer you to outside supports and services. Please don’t hesitate to give us a call!

As you help your child adjust to the beginning of the year, please keep in mind that children perform to the best of their abilities when they are well-rested, have eaten a good breakfast, are organized, have a set routine (bedtime, quiet time and place to do homework.) We know how busy life can be and those things can seem nearly impossible at times, but they are good goals to shoot for! It is also so important for kids to be involved in an activity other than academics (musical instrument, drama, sport, etc.) We offer many after-school activities here at school and there are many programs offered through the town. There are typically costs associated with our programs, but please don’t ever let a financial hardship be the reason why your child doesn’t participate. Give us a call and we’ll work things out so your child can participate.

We look forward to working with you and your children this year!
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       From The Assistant Principal
Morning Drop-off/Afternoon Pick-up:

Students should be prepared for the start of the school day by 7:35 and should be in homeroom by 7:40 to avoiding being marked tardy. Students may be dropped off as early as 7:25, but should wait in the cafeteria until the 7:30 bell sounds.  Doors will not open to students until 7:25, please do not drop off before then.
Student safety is always a top priority.  Please exercise caution as it can be difficult to see around other vehicles. Be sure not to pass school buses or vans when their red lights are flashing, as doing so jeopardizes safety and is unlawful and subject to fines. Also, please be careful to not block buses when turning into the pick-up/drop-off area, as their visibility as they round the corner by the auditorium is poor. 
Please do not park in the fire lane or on the roadway beside the auditorium (between the building and the side parking lot). Parking in the fire lane restricts access to emergency vehicles and access to wheelchair ramps. Parking beside the auditorium causes bus drivers to have to cross into the left lane, where there is frequently a line of cars waiting in the oncoming traffic lane, making it difficult for buses to safely pass.  
After School Activities:

We will be putting together information on after school activities soon. We hope to have information available to students within the next two weeks, with a start date the week of September 26.  Please keep an eye on our website and Twitter for updates.
Walking/Riding:

At Hanson Middle we recommend that all students ride the bus or be a car rider to and from school. We do, however, understand that some parents/guardians wish to allow their students to walk or ride a bike to and from school. Middle school students are allowed to walk to and from school with no written or verbal permission from a parent/guardian. The decision to walk or ride a bike is between the student and the parent/guardian. Parents/guardians are reminded that local businesses have asked that students do not hang out in the stores or parking lots. Walking home unsupervised by an adult is a big responsibility and children should take it seriously. If you feel comfortable with your child walking alone, please review the following safety tips with your child. 

General safety tips: 

· Never talk to strangers and never accept rides from strangers. 

· Cross the street only when the sign says walk. If there is not a walk/don’t walk sign, then cross only on the green light. 

· Watch out for cars making right turns on a red light. 

· Always look both ways before crossing the street—look left, look right, look left again—then proceed carefully. 

· Walk, don’t run across the street. 

· Always cross at the corner. Don’t cross in the middle of the block or walk in between parked cars. 

· Pay attention to traffic sights and sounds. Don’t wear headphones or talk on a cell phone on the way to school. 

· Stay alert at all times while walking. Accidents can happen when we are not paying attention. Always travel with a friend. Two heads are better than one, especially if there’s an emergency. Strangers usually pick on one person, not two.

· If a car follows or beckons you while you are walking, do not approach the car; instead, turn and quickly walk the other direction.

· If you think you are in any danger, yell and run to the nearest store, home or back to school.

· Avoid strangers who seem to be hanging around public restrooms or school campus. Tell your teacher or another adult you trust.

· If you’re ever in a situation that makes you feel uncomfortable in any way, you have the right to say no, loudly and clearly, and leave.

· Always stick to the same safe route in going to and coming from school, and never hitchhike!

· If you are approached inappropriately, be sure to report it to an adult and/or call 911 immediately.

Attendance:

Please be sure to review our attendance and tardy policies. Students should be prepared for the start of the school day by 7:35 and should be in homeroom by 7:40 to avoid being marked tardy. If a bus is running late, homeroom teachers will be notified and students will not be marked tardy. Attendance at school is expected of all children on a regular basis. If your child will be absent, please call the school absence line prior to 10:00 A.M. at (781) 618-7375. Pursuant to Massachusetts General Law, Chapter 222 Acts of 2012: The school will notify parents or guardians in the event that a student has missed 5 or more school days, unexcused, in a school year, requesting a meeting to develop action steps for student attendance.  

Fall Picture Day – September 1

You may order school pictures from Lifetouch directly:  at mylifetouch.com - Pictured Day ID EVTF9SD2D or you may return the envelope your child will bring home on Wednesday with exact payment.  If you miss sending in the form or money you may go online at mylifetouch.com.  Please note that all students will be photographed.  If you wish that your child NOT be published, please send an email to the school administrative assistant at laferriere.leone@whrd.org no later than Friday, September 9. It is always a good idea to carry an undated picture of your child.
8 Grade field trip to the high school:

The 8th graders will be going to the High School on September 28 to see a presentation by Chris Herren. Chris Herren, was a high school All-American basketball star from Fall River, Massachusetts who went onto a career in the NBA with the Denver Nuggets and the Boston Celtics. As a high school student, he was living every high school athlete's dream on the outside, but the overwhelming pressure and expectations that come with small town fame was a heavy burden on his inner world.

Like so many teenagers, Chris turned to alcohol to cope with his intense emotions. Alcohol use led to other substances, and eventually, to a substance use disorder. Addiction ultimately ended his career.

On Friday June 17, 2022 the students watched the documentary film The First Day about Chris Herren and his journey of recovery. On September 28 Chris Herron will be presenting to the 8th graders in person at the high school. More information will be forth coming prior to the event. The presentation is being provided by Whitman Hanson Will.
Hanson Middle School Meet the Teacher Schedule

September 15, 2022 5:30– 7:30 pm
5:30
 All parents Meet and Greet in the Auditorium
Presentation on Social Media by A.D.A Amanda Fowler

6th, 7th and 8th Grade Report to Class according to the schedule below following the E DAY schedule.

6:35
Period 1


6:45
Period 2
 

6:55
Period 3
 



 7:05
Period 5

 7:15
Period 6

5th Grade Parents remain in Auditorium to meet Related
Arts Teachers then report to Homeroom at 6:45.
· Parents are to follow their student’s E Day Schedule. Students are to provide a copy for their parents (They will be given this on Thursday to bring home). Announcements will be made for classroom changes. Time for movement is built into the schedule.

· Related Arts teachers will be available this evening in the Auditorium.

· Each teacher will:
· Present an overview of the curriculum in subject are, expectations for students in the classroom, homework and grading policies.

· Answer general questions parents may have.
· Reminder this is not a parent teacher conference. Parents should contact teachers by email to address any other issue not mentioned above.

· Open House is for parents only.


Whitman-Hanson Regional School District

Office of Special Education

"The Whitman-Hanson Regional School District is in the process of completing a child search in relation to children with special educational needs. If you suspect that your child is in need of special education services, please contact the school principal at the school your child attends or would attend. If you have questions, please contact the Director of Special Education and Pupil Personnel Services, Mr. Michael Lousch the office of the Superintendent for information about special education programs and the referral process."

SCHOOL NURSE NEWS
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WELCOME BACK!!
With the new school year upon us, things are looking a little more stable than the last couple of years. COVID protocols are the same as what we were following at the end of last school year. The following list summarizes the current MA DPH guidance:
· Masks are not required except in the school health office. 

· Contact tracing and test-to-stay testing is not required.

· WHRSD nurses will no longer provide testing at school. We will have a limited supply of rapid antigen self-tests to send home with symptomatic students per the nurse’s discretion and parent permission.

· Close Contact Quarantine is no longer required nor recommended for students or staff regardless of vaccination status. All exposed individuals may continue to attend school as long as they remain asymptomatic. Masking through day 10 after exposure and testing on day 6 is recommended.

· If an individual test positive for covid, it is required to isolate at home for 5 days. To count days for isolation, Day 0 is the first day of symptoms OR the day the positive test was taken, whichever is earlier. The student/staff can return to school on day 6, if asymptomatic or symptoms are resolving and they have been fever free without the use of fever-reducing medicine for 24 hours. Masking is recommended through day 10.

· Individuals with mild symptoms and who test negative may attend school. Best practice would be to wear a mask until symptoms are resolved and to do a second test within 48 hours of the initial test.

· Please contact the school nurse to notify of illnesses/absences and with any questions related to covid protocols. 

https://www.mass.gov/info-details/covid-19-isolation-and-exposure-guidance-for-children-and-staff-in-child-care-k-12-out-of-school-time-ost-and-recreational-campprogram-settings
Let’s all have a safe and healthy 2022/2023 school year!
REMINDERS
· GRADE 7 PARENTS: If you have not done so already, please send in your child’s current physical form and immunization record so I can confirm immunization compliance per state law for all grade 7 students.
· MEDICATION AT SCHOOL – The Medication Authorization Form needs to be completed by the parent and prescribing doctor in order for me to accept the medicine at school. Please be sure to bring this completed form when dropping off medication to me. Some doctors may use their own order forms, but the student information and parent section of the Medication Authorization Form still needs to be completed and brought in with the medicine as well. There is a link on the health services site to download this form.
· INJURIES/RESTRICTIONS: If your child has sustained an injury, we must have a note from the doctor stating the child’s physical limitations/restrictions, including a gym excuse note and order for the use of assistive devices such as crutches or a wheelchair.
· ANNUAL STUDENT HEALTH UPDATE FORM: this form comes home with ALL students on the first day of school. Please complete both sides/pages of this form and return to school as soon as possible.
Thank you and as always please contact me with any questions or concerns,
Welcome to HMS new staff members
We wish a warm welcome to Ms. Samantha Kelley who will be our 5th Grade Special Ed Liaison, Mrs. Sara Barkon as our Band/music teacher and Ms. Tiffany Killeen as our Math LBLP teacher. We are very excited to have these very talented and dedicated individuals on staff.

8th Grade Washington D.C trip
As of August 26, 2022, we have 47 Eighth graders who have enrolled for the Washington D.C trip. When you sign up for the trip you will be able to pay in monthly installments. The sooner you sign up the lower the monthly payment will be. The cost of the trip is $1,093.00 and is all-inclusive. (meals, transportation and lodging). The deadline to enroll is September 28, 2022. Don’t wait Explorica starts booking our excursion in October. If you wait you may be excluded.

How to enroll:
Online: The registration link iswww.explorica.com/Tranter-4736
Helpful Hints for Middle School Families 
Set your child up for success this school year with some basic pointers. Suggest that he or she try to follow this checklist, and you will help him or her get off on the right foot: 

· Attend school every day unless you are sick 

· Get to school on time every day
· Get 8-10 hours sleep each night 

· Eat a healthy breakfast each morning 

· Pay attention in class 

· Write down your assignments for each class in your Agenda book 

· Start your projects when you get them 

· Complete all your homework on time 

· Read for pleasure every day 
School Council

Are you interested in getting involved with your child’s education in another way? If you are, then think about whether you would be interested in joining the Hanson Middle School Council (also called the School Improvement Council). By law, every school is required to have a School Council. The group is made up of parents, teachers, and at least one community member. 
The law outlines four major areas of responsibility for councils. School councils are to assist principals in: 

1. Adopting educational goals for the school that are consistent with local educational policies and statewide student performance standards; 

2. Identifying the educational needs of students attending the school; 

3. Reviewing the annual school building budget; and

 4. Formulating a school improvement plan.

We will meet 4 times during the school year. The meeting schedule is as follows: Wednesday October 13, Wednesday December 8, Wednesday February 9, and Wednesday April 13 each meeting is about an hour, starting at 3:00 PM, and ending around 4:00 PM. Emails will be sent prior to each meeting to inform you whether it will take place or is being cancelled and the reason for cancellation.
Whitman-Hanson Regional School District Facilities Management Department

ANNUAL ASBESTOS NOTIFICATION LETTER

For School Year 2021-2022
August 28, 2021
Re:
Annual Notification of AHERA Management Plan

Dear Parents, Teachers, Employee Organizations, Building Occupants and Legal Guardians of Children:

In accordance with the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) regulations concerning notification of plan availability, please be advised that copies of our District's Asbestos Management Plans are available online at www.whrsd.org under District Departments-> Facilities Services and then selecting Facilities Documents. Plans are also available in our District Central Office during normal operating hours.

The management plans are site-specific guidance documents that the District must follow  in managing the asbestos-containing building materials {ACBM) present in some of the  district  schools. The plan is updated to keep it current with on-going operations and maintenance, periodic inspections and response action activities. In compliance with 40 763, subpart E to Appendix C, Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA),
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Any inquiries regarding the management of asbestos containing materials in our schools should be directed to our district's AHERA Designated Person, Ernest Sandland, Director of Facilities, who can be reached at Whitman Hanson Regional High School by e-mail at ernest.sandland@whrsd.org and via telephone at 781-618-7435.

Director of Facilities

�


Upcoming Events


Wednesday August 31


First day of school 7:40 am





Thursday September 1


Picture day





Friday September 2


Early Release 11:00 am





Monday September 5


No School - Labor Day





Thursday September 15


Open House/Meet the teacher 5:30 pm


Wednesday September 28


8th graders to high school for Mike Herrin presentation TBA











Community Events





School Committee Meeting


  September 15, 


  �  �
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